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Minutes of the UK Sport Board Meeting held

on 3 December 2014
	Present



	Chair
	Rod Carr 



	Attendees:
	Nick Bitel

Philip Kimberley   

Louise Martin
Neil Chugani 
Lis Astall 
Laura McAllister

Sarah Springman

	

	UK Sport Staff

Board Secretary
DCMS

	Liz Nicholl

David Cole

Simon Timson

Simon Morton 

Mark Duly
Vanessa Wilson

Vijay Parbat
Nicky Anderson 
Nick Pontefract  
	Chief Executive

Chief Operating Officer
Director of Performance
Director of Major Events and International Relations 

Interim Director of Finance, Investment and Business Services
Director of Commercial & Communications

Head of Legal
Head of Sport

	
	
	


	
	1. Introduction and Apologies for Absence


	Action

	
	The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and congratulated Louise Martin on her Lifetime Achievement award received at the The Sunday Times and Sky Sports Sportswomen of the Year Awards. Apologies were received from Brian Henning.  

	

	
	2. Declaration of Interest
	

	
	Members were reminded of the need to declare their interest in any items requiring a decision and to remove themselves from such decision making. 
Philip Kimberley, Chair of England Hockey, Chair of Major Events Panel declared an interest in item 7.2.

	

	
	3. Approval of Minutes 

To add in Nick Bitel left the meeting under item 6.3 when discussing the UEFA U17 or U19 European Football Championships. With this amendment, the minutes were approved as a true record of the meeting.  
	

	
	4. Matters Arising

LN updated on the Board action log and highlighted that the risk analysis relating to development relationship with International continues would now be progressed by the integrated ID/IR team. 
LA updated on the MIS Project Board and confirmed that good progress was being made.
PK confirmed that an application to Companies House to strike-off the Tour de France Hub Ltd would be made in the next few weeks, and that the launch of the final report would take place on 4 December and had already attracted a lot of publicity. 

5. Executive Team Report
LN introduced the Executive Team Report and drew Board’s attention to the following:

The annual World Class Performance Conference took place on 24-26 November.  Over 380 delegates attended and very positive feedback was received.
DC updated on Governance within GB Boxing and confirmed to Board that the MOU has now been signed between Scottish Boxing and British Amateur Boxing Association.  The Board welcomed the positive step forward.  

6.1 Major Events Boxing
SM introduced paper UKS 48 highlighting that entry into the World Series Boxing has become increasingly important in respect of the athlete qualification process for Rio 2016.  Operating one of the 16 national franchise teams will enable GB Boxing to manage and control their own athletes and GB Boxing would benefit significantly in terms of international relations as one of the 16 franchise holders. 
Board highlighted the importance of the management of the impact on the World Class programme.

Board approved an award up to £125,000 to GB Boxing to support the delivery of hosting a franchise of the World Series of Boxing (WSB) from January 2015 subject to the conditions outlined in the paper. 
6.2 Audit Committee Terms of Reference (ToR) Annual Review 
NC introduced paper UKS 49 and highlighted that following his appointment as the new Chair, the Committee has undertaken its annual review of the Terms of Reference and drew Boards attention to the recommended changes.
Board noted the proposed changes to the ToR and agreed the revised ToR as set out in the paper. 
7.1 Finance Update    
MD introduced paper UKS 50. Board noted the 2014/15 financial update as at the end of October 2014 and reviewed the most recent forecast within the 2013/17 financial plan.  Board noted the volatility of lottery receipts and the risks within the 2013/17 plan.  Board was reassured by the action taken by the Executive teams to review expenditure plans.
Board agreed that the analysis of National Lottery income highlights its volatility rather than a defined trend and accepted that a longer term view would need to be taken. 
7.2 Annual Investment Review (AIR) Planning Update 
ST introduced paper UKS 51 outlining to Board the key purpose and objectives of the 2014 Annual Review of summer sports and updated on the anticipated direction on travel relating to investment recommendations that will be proposed at the Board meeting on 4 February.  Board was reminded that this was the final opportunity in this cycle to make a significant impact on sports World Class Programmes. Recommendations will be contained within the budget available. 
7.3 Milestone Target (MST) Update 
ST introduced paper UKS 52 updating Board on the Milestone Target outcomes from the Summer 2014 World Class Programmes.  Board acknowledged that the outcomes of the Milestone Target events are currently being fed into the Annual Investment Review process and agreed targets for 2015 will inform the DCMS KPIs for 2015/16.
Board highlighted the importance of the relationship between the Chair, CEO and Performance Director from a Governance perspective to ensure that MSTs are delivered.
Board requested an additional detail reference the sports priority banding when reporting on MSTs.

7.4 Performance Framework Dashboard   
LN presented the first draft of a Performance Dashboard which is being trialled by the directors team as an internal management tool. The dashboard includes DCMS KPIs and administrative controls and other organisational performance measures at directorate level. Board members were invited to feedback thoughts they may have on what might be missing, not required or re-framed.  Once fully operational this can be shared with Board from time to time. 
Board discussed the need to align this with the appropriate elements of the risk register to help contextualise performance.  Board agreed this could be an effective internal management tool.
7.5 Stakeholder perception survey 
VW introduced Tim Porter from the independent qualitative research agency Cragg Ross Dawson who presented the results from the recently commissioned Stakeholder perception survey. From the feedback received the general feeling was very positive indeed and Board was reassured that the Executive were already addressing much of the constructive feedback from the survey. 
Board suggested that consideration should be given to whether EIS should be included in future consultations of this type.  
8.1 Mission 2016/18 Update 
ST introduced paper UKS 54 and gave a preliminary high level update of the main outcomes of the Mission 2016(M2016) Annual Reviews for 2014. 
Board had a discussion around succession planning post Rio and Board members were reassured by the fact that action plans are in place to address issues identified.

8.2 Audit Committee Minutes   
Board received and noted minutes.  NC highlighted that the risk heat map had been reviewed with very little movement from the last review.  The next Audit Committee will focus on a deep dive into the Risk Register taking into account implications from potential changes in the political environment.
8.3 EIS Board Appointments  
Board approved by email the appointment of Vicki Aggar and Craig Hunter to the EIS Board.

9. Any Other Business 
The Chair will be arranging one to one sessions throughout next year with each Board member as part of the ongoing Board Effectiveness review. Board suggested that we put aside 10 minutes at the end of each future meeting to reflect on what went well. 
SS raised a point relating to Governance for discussion at a future meeting. This to be discussed with the Chair in the first instance.
10.  Date of next meeting: 4 February 2015
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